
From: Schaefer, John  

Sent: Monday, March 28, 2022 9:28 AM 

To: Haney, Napoleon <nhaney@homewoodil.gov> 

Cc: Bruno, Justine <jbruno@homewoodil.gov> 

Subject: Sanitary Sewer Collapse - Contract for emergency repairs 

 

Napoleon, 

 

I just wanted to let you know I have an emergency sewer repair that will require Public works to 

hire a contractor to make the necessary repairs, at a cost not to exceed $29,000.00. 

 

The sewer collapse  is in the rear yard of 18531 Perth Ave at a depth of 20 feet, and beyond our 

equipment and shoring capabilities.  Work to repair this sanitary sewer should take 1-3 days, but 

is something cannot be delayed.  I will be placing an item on the board agenda for waiving 

competitive bids do to the emergency repairs. 

 

If you have any questions please let me know 

 

John 

 

John D. Schaefer 

Director of Public Works 

Village of Homewood 

jschaefer@homewoodil.gov 

Ph. (708) 206-2901 
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From: Haney, Napoleon  
Sent: Monday, March 28, 2022 11:59 AM 
To: Haney, Napoleon <nhaney@homewoodil.gov> 
Subject: Emergency Sewer Repair -18531 Perth Ave. 

 

Village Board: 
FYI - Public Works has identified a major sewer collapse located in the rear yard of 18531 
Perth Avenue. The sewer and collapse is at a depth of 20 feet, which well-exceeds Public 
Works’ equipment and shoring capabilities.  Public Works can work safely at depths 
around 15 to 16 feet depending on space and the location of the needed repair.   
 
The work at 18531 Perth Avenue requires the hiring of a contractor.  Based on the 
complexity of the repair, and Public Works’ experience with companies able to successfully 
complete these types of repairs, Sunset Sewer & Water Inc. of Frankfort, IL was selected to 
perform the emergency work.  The emergency repair will not exceed $29,000.   
 
Work to repair this sanitary sewer will begin as soon as tomorrow (Tuesday, March 29th) 
and may take 1 to 3 days to complete.  This item will be placed on the April 12th agenda for 
post-approval based on the dollar amount of the repair being over $20,000. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
 
Napoleon Haney, MPA 
Village Manager 
Village of Homewood 
2020 Chestnut Road 
Homewood, IL  60430 
Direct: (708) 206-3376 
Cell: (775) 657-1800 
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